



Administrative Offices

350 Edgewood Avenue · Audubon · New Jersey · 08106 · Phone: 856-547-7695 · Fax: 856-546-8550 www.audubonschools.org

Andrew P. Davis, Ed.D.

Superintendent 856-547-7695 Ext. 4102 Deborah Roncace

Business Administrator/Board Secretary 856-547-7695 Ext. 4104 Shamus Burke

Director of Curriculum & Instruction 856-547-7695 Ext. 4191 Noelle Bisinger

Director of Special Services 856-547-7695 Ext. 4152

June 12, 2020

Dear Audubon School Family:

Next week is the last week of remote learning for the 2019-2020 school year. On behalf of the administration, Board of Education, faculty, and staff, I would like to thank our students and their families for all of their support over the course of the school year. I will continue to share updates regarding the status of the closure over the summer, e.g. grading in a remote environment, facility access, form and date of return, maintenance and cleaning plans, remote learning plans, etc.

At this weeks' Board of Education meeting we recognized our Spotlight Students from March. It was nice to see some of our students and their families on Zoom. Our remote learning Spotlight Students will be recognized on July 15, August 19, and September 16. On Wednesday, we also recognized **our retiring faculty members** and thanked them for their dedicated service to our students and the Audubon community. Our best wishes were shared as these special people move on to new adventures:

- Bernadette Brogna Special Education Teacher (29 Years of Service)
- Jacqueline Castaldi School Nurse (26 Years of Service)
- Teresa D'Aprile World Language Teacher (30 Years of Service)
- Anne Marie Harris Teacher of Art (29 Years of Service)
- Patricia Snyder School Nurse (25 Years of Service)

Please do not forget to participate in the 2020 Census. Your participation in the Census will help communities like ours get the funding needed to provide housing, food assistance, and other vital services. The data collected during the 2020 Census will influence funding for community services for the next 10 years. Please use the resources listed below for assistance:

- Preview the 12 Questions on the 2020 Census
- Guides to the Census in 59 Languages, plus English
- Resources for Camden County

This is the last week of meal pick up for the 2019-2020 school year. Any students enrolled in our schools whose family is experiencing hardship as a result of COVID-19 may participate. Grab & Go meal pick up will be available from 10:00 AM through 12:00 Noon, on Monday, June 15, 2020. Meal pick-up will be located at the rear of the Junior-Senior High School. Vehicles are not permitted to enter through the gate. Students are to enter the Walnut Street gate by foot leading to the Football Stadium and go to the right. There will be a pick-up and distribution table near the rear Cafeteria exit/entrance. We ask that all families picking up meals respect the physical space of others and maintain proper social distancing; stay at least 6 feet away from others. Don't forget to wear your PPE (face mask) if picking-up meals.

There is additional information available on the District website - <u>COVID-19</u>. Please feel free to reach out to your child(ren)'s principal and/or me if you have any additional comments, concerns, and/or questions.

Be safe.

Andrew P. Davis, Ed.D.

Superintendent of Schools

andrew P. David

In partnership with our students, families, and communities, the Audubon Public Schools will educate all students by providing motivating and challenging learning experiences embedded in technology that prepare them to achieve the New Jersey Student Learning Standards at all grade levels, in a safe setting of mutual respect, in order to develop ethical, productive citizens who will contribute to the local and global community.